DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES

Proposed legislation repealing the 75% cap on state-subsidized childcare slots

California Education Code section 8222.5 caps the allowable percentage of state-subsidized childcare slots in any one childcare facility at 75%.  The law was passed in 1980, prior to CalWORKs implementation in order to ensure that vouchers went to the broader community, and that voucher rates were set according to the market, rather than the market being driven by voucher rates.  While the law has never been implemented, the California Department of Education on December 10 issued budget language calling for implementation.

DHS argues that the need for the law no longer exists:

· First, CalWORKS has increased the number of childcare vouchers in the City seven-fold since passage of the 75% restriction.  Many childcare centers in low-income neighborhoods have over 75% subsidized slots, and parents could lose access to childcare were the rule enforced.

· Second, DHS argues that there would be a heavy administrative burden for monitoring a 75/25% ratio at childcare centers, and that there are no cost savings associated with limiting the number of subsidized slots.

· Finally, DHS argues that having flexibility on the ratio for subsidized to non-subsidized slots has enabled them to better leverage federal funds to increase infant/toddler childcare slots, particularly in low-income communities, which would have to be reduced were the law implemented.

Supporters Include:

· Child Care Law Center

· San Mateo County

· Santa Clara County

· California Association of Alternative Payment Agencies

· San Francisco Local Childcare Planning Council

· San Francisco First Five Commission

· San Francisco Family Child Care Association

· San Francisco Provider Association

· San Francisco Children’s Council

CSAC and the County Welfare Directors Association have not yet taken a position.

DHS reports that the California Department of Education has indicated that it will not oppose the repeal of the cap.

The CA Department of Finance may oppose the bill because they believe the cap would produce cost savings.
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